WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

17 December 2018
P Hemmings (in the Chair) 
T Bowles

(A)
P Hemmings
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J Brain
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D Marriott
(P)
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E Lewis
                    (P)                                                    N Labuschagne             (A) 
	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllr. Dyer and A Giles.
	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Bowles and Labuschagne.

Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.     
41.12/18 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 19 November 2018 and the Clerk’s Report 
The items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising:

The £35,434.08 from the bond which matured at Hodge Bank has been reinvested into another 1 year bond with an interest rate of 1.4%, maturing in November 2019. 

South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted about concerns raised regarding the upstream parapet wall on Damsons Bridge. They advise they have been aware for a number of years that the wall is leaning, but there are no visual signs of significant deterioration. However, they have now put in place regular monitoring of the lean and will take action if it gets progressively worse. 

Following discussions regarding the repair of the wall at Frenchay Village Hall, it has been established that Woodsmoke would completely construct the wall as a dry stone wall, but J Harris would use some cement in the middle although this won’t be seen from the outside. Members agreed to ask J Harris to rebuild the wall as his was the most competitive quote.
J Harris has also provided a breakdown of the cost for the temporary fencing which was requested in the last Council meeting. The total cost was £470 before vat, which was made up of £155 to remove loose stones and make the area safe and £315 to supply and install the temporary fencing, based on £5 per week per panel. Clerk will investigate how much the temporary fencing would cost to buy in the event this may be needed again in the future.
It has been highlighted to Cllr. Trevor Jones who has been liaising with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the works on Beckspool Road by the school crossing, that there is a gas pipe running alongside the Common. He has advised he is confident South Gloucestershire Council are aware of this and that is why the “build outs” are on the other side of the road. Cllrs. Lewis and Kembery feel this is potentially making the situation worse as it is causing more wear on the bunding on the other side of the road where the gas pipe is, which could ultimately lead to damage of the pipe. The pipe was laid by the gas company without permission being obtained from the Parish Council. Before it was laid, Cllrs. Lewis and Fletcher arranged a meeting with the gas company but they didn’t attend and carried on installing the pipe without Parish Council consent. Members decided a letter should be sent to the gas company fully explaining our concerns regarding the safety of the pipe and that it was installed without permission, also highlighting this to South Gloucestershire Council.

Cllr Jones, Kembery and Adrian Collins met with Andrew Huband, Highways Officer from South Gloucestershire Council to discuss residents’ concerns regarding the traffic calming scheme in Frenchay, Beckspool Road. This follows complaints from a large number of residents that the scheme has not been given sufficient thought and the engineering has not been carried out well, with there being little logic in the road layout.  At the meeting they requested: 
· Better reflectors and signage where appropriate on the wooden bollards (particularly the first ones where a car burst a tyre which was witnessed on the day of the meeting). This has also happened to other motorists, which has been well documented in various emails.
· South Gloucestershire Council to liaise with Bristol Council where and when the 20 mph signs will be on that area and when it will be implemented. 
· Confirmation of the 20 mph zone from Frenchay Village Hall area with road signs and 20 mph road markings on tarmac.
· A short area for parking by the Unitarian Chapel when the disabled bay is moved to accommodate the traffic calming. 
· Finishing off the short tarmac path from the new crossing towards the church car park with conservation stone edging where the existing wood edging is. 
South Gloucestershire Council has been contacted regarding the renewal of white lines at the crossroads in Bury Hill and near Mill Bridge and the worn lines on the approach to roundabout on the A4174 at the Willy Wicket. The lines on the actual roundabout have already been repainted.

Joan Ward, The Chair of the Tennis Club has raised further concerns regarding the condition of the path which runs alongside the courts. It is extremely muddy in places. The Clerk and Cllr. Climmer met Joan and Frome Valley Landscaping there to take a look. Frome Valley is going to give an estimate to relay the path, and as a very short term measure have put some gravel in the worst worn areas. The condition of the path is made worse by it being sunken in some areas and so the water collects in those places. It is unclear how effective relaying the path will be but it will be discussed further when the quote is received.
Robert Vickery, the Chair of the Cricket Club at the Recreation Field, has contacted us regarding the matter of recycling. The Cricket and Football club both have very large quantities of recycling which is currently put into general waste and the Parish Council pays for 2 blue euro bins at the entrance to the field to be emptied. It was decided a price should be obtained to have one recycling bin and one blue bin.
The budget committee held a meeting on the 5th December and it does not appear to be necessary to increase the precept next year. This is to be referred to full Council. The CIL contribution of £8,305.62 which was received in April was discussed. This amount needs to be spent on the provision, improvement, replacement, operation or maintenance of infrastructure, or anything else that is concerned with addressing the demands that development places on it. It has to be spent within 5 years of receipt.
42.12/18 – Grant Applications

The following grants were recommended:
2nd Winterbourne Brownies - £300  

St John the Baptist Frenchay - £1000

St Michael’s Churchyard Trust - £730

St Peter’s Hospice- £250
43.12/18 - Reports from task groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr. Lewis reported he has seen several trees with honey fungus on and he was worried if this was a general problem. However, we have recently had our 5 year tree survey carried out and there were no reports of it being present anywhere else.  
Cllr. Kembery advised the level of the water in the Tuckett Pond, which was previously quite low, is now much higher so there is no need for concern regarding this at present.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
Cllr. Climmer advised Roger is to periodically run the pump at the duck pond to ensure it is in good working order.

A quote is to be obtained for the removal of the silt in the duck pond to enable the amount to be budgeted for over the next few years. It was decided before getting the quote, a sample of the silt should be analysed so the Parish Council have a better idea of how the silt will need to be disposed of.

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Hambrook/Whiteshill
Cllrs. Climmer and Brain are going to meet with Alistair Kilfoil from the Cricket Club to determine what needs to be done with regard to the reminder of the bunding on the Common. The Club have been reminded by the Clerk that the removable bollards need to be kept locked.     
Some of the bunding may need to be slightly raised and it was noted bunding will potentially last longer if there is some hard core in it and it is not just made up entirely of soil.  

The bridleway from Moorend to Hambrook is still not opened to horses at the Moorend end of the path due to difficulties with the entrance. Horse riders have been enquiring when this will be opened. Clerk to investigate.

The result of the consultation regarding the local road closures has still not been published. As soon as it is the Clerk will distribute to all members.

Clerk is also to chase South Gloucestershire Council regarding the outcome from the meeting regarding parking around Hambrook School.   
Cllr. Dyer voiced concerns regarding the tractor and cutter used to cut Hambrook Common as it could potentially need replacing and it is a very expensive item. It was advised that the Parish Council make provision in their budget for possible future expense.    

The Greenfield Centre
The 2nd central heating pump has now been replaced.
44.12/18 – A.O.B
Interviews are being held on Wednesday 19th for the position of Clerk’s Assistant.
Meeting concluded 8.40pm.  
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